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(vi)
EX.354/07 Potential Disposal of Carlisle City Council Land for

affordable Housing Development
Pursuant to Minute EX.354/07, consideration was given to a request from the Executive that the City Council vary its policy on land disposals to delegate the power to the Executive to dispose of the sites specified in Report DS.120/07 at less than market value in order, to facilitate the provision of affordable housing if the Executive determines this to be necessary and appropriate.  A copy of Report DS.05/08 and Minute Extracts had been circulated.

Councillor Mrs Prest moved and Councillor Bloxham seconded the Executive’s recommendation.

Councillor Boaden MOVED and Councillor Glover SECONDED an amendment that the item be referred back to the Executive to enable the Executive to give further consideration to;

a number of concerns with regards to the identified sites, the involvement in the disposals of local Ward Councillors, appropriate consultations with Registered Social Landlords, and, the delegating of decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value from the Council to the Executive.

On a point of order, Ms Martlew indicated that the reference in paragraph 2.1.9 to Scalegate Road/Leabourne Road should read “Buchanan Road/Leabourne Road”.

After some discussion, it was –

RESOLVED – (1)
That the reference from the Executive regarding the potential disposal of Carlisle City Council land for affordable housing development be referred back to the Executive for further consideration of the areas of concern highlighted by Members.

(2)
That the reference in paragraph 2.1.9 to Scalegate Road/Leabourne Road be amended to Buchanan Road/Leabourne Road.







